
Board Meeting Summary 
May 16, 2022 

  

 
The Trion Board of Education met in the regular monthly meeting on Monday,                              
May 16, 2022.  The meeting was held in the Board Room of the Board of Education office 
located at 239 Simmons Street, Trion, Georgia.  
 
Present for the meeting were: Dr. Phil Williams, Superintendent, Chair Randy Henderson, 
Vice Chair Kari Brown, Members Johnny Brimer, and Darriel Broome.  Also in attendance 
were Howard Hughes, Gene Espy, and Mandy Taylor.  
 
 
New Business 
 

 The board received and approved the SPLOST and General Fund Obligation Bonds    
financial reports. 

 
 The system financial reports were submitted and approved by the board members. 

 
 The board reviewed and approved the Trion City Schools Wellness Policy. 

 
 

Other Business 

The board received the Bulldog Athletic Club and Band Booster financial reports as 
information items.  The BAC reports $ 49,198.18 as the closing balance.   The band booster 
club reports a balance of $ 27,170.76 with $2,829.38 in savings. 

Student Enrollment report was submitted as an information item.  As of May 9, 2022, the 
student population is reported at 1,338 with breakdown as follows:  TES - 672; TMS - 285; 
THS – 381. 

The Comprehensive Needs Assessment Survey summary was shared with board members. 
The survey is given to K-12 teachers in order to obtain perception data which is used in 
constructing the Consolidation Application and School Improvement Plans.  
 
 
Superintendent Report 
 
Dr. Williams discussed the graduation ceremony scheduled for May 27, 2022. The 
ceremony will take place at the Sam R. McCain Stadium/Clarence Blevins Field.  
 



The GSBA Summer Conference which will be held in Savannah June 8-11, 2022.  
 

 
Personnel: 

The following personnel recommendation was submitted and approved: 

 
Certified Recommendations: 
Ashleigh Skelton – Elementary School Teacher 
Megan Ray – Elementary School Teacher 
Lauren Cruz – Elementary School Teacher 
Jarod Willingham – Middle School Teacher 

 
Classified Recommendation: 
Michelle Stone – Elementary Paraprofessional  

 
 
The next board meeting will be held Monday, June 6, 2022 at 6:00 p.m. in the board room.  


